
 
 
 

FERTILE-BELTRAMI PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Independent School District #599 
INFORMATIONAL MEETING 

8:00 p.m., February 22nd, 2022, 8:00 p.m.  
Fertile-Beltrami School Library 

 
The Board of Education of Independent School District #599 met for an Informational Meeting at 
8:00 p.m., Tuesday February 22, 2022.  The following were present:  Matt Erickson, Nathan 
Stuhaug, Paul Stromstad, Kylie Strem, Nathan Rasch, Ryan Opdahl, April Swenby, Dean 
Hitchen, Principal Messick, and Superintendent Clarke. 
 
Visitors:  none. 
 

 
The following information was presented:  Principal Messick provide information regarding the 
MN Student Surveys, question type, link to test, examples of information used, and parent opt 
out.  He also provided information about E Learning Days, process, deadlines for student work, 
assignment types for elementary and high school students.   
 
Mr. Hitchen outlined Athletic surveys, a sample survey, process for how information can be 
gathered, and information regarding coaching evaluation/feedback. 
 
Superintendent Clarke provided handouts for MN Curriculum Cmt guidelines and Academic 
Standards review.  The Policy Committee will review current District policy regarding 
Curriculum and Instruction. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 p.m.  UC 
 
 
 
________________________________  Chairperson __________________________ Clerk 
 


